



ENGLISH



LOWER INTERMEDIATE LEVEL

ANGOLNYELV-OKTATÓ PROGRAM







A fordítás az alábbi kiadás alapján készült:

10. Lower intermediate level book two

© 2009 E-ducation.it S.p.A., Florence All rights reserved

Editorial director: Cinzia Caiazzo

Editor in chief: Filippo Melli, Meri Bartolacci Editorial staff: Giulia Ricci, Francesca Bianchi, Maria Masanas

Kiadja: © Népszabadság Zrt., Budapest, 2009 www.nol.hu, telefon: 06 (1) 436-4444, 06 (1) 436-4373

Felelős kiadó: Kovács Tibor elnök-vezérigazgató

Fordította: © Goják Éva – KFI Fordítóiroda

ISBN 978 963 9709 93 5 ISBN 978 963 9709 83 6 ö

Nyomta és kötötte: Reálszisztéma Dabasi Nyomda Zri. Felelős vezető: Vágó Magdolna vezérigazgató

Original edition: © 2006 English Today www.e-ducation.it info@e-ducation.it



LOWER INTERMEDIATE Level **COURSEBOOK TWO**



Tartalom

4. lecke

That's life! Something odd's going on

- 7 1. jelenet: I'm worried about Jack...
- 9 Megértési gyakorlat
- 10 Tegyen próbát!
- 11 2. jelenet: Maybe there's a woman in the picture?
- 13 Megértési gyakorlat
- 14 Tegyen próbát!
- 15 Szószedet

5. lecke

That's life! Off to Japan

- 17 1. jelenet: Going to Japan is making you much more fun!
- 20 Megértési gyakorlat
- 21 Tegyen próbát!
- 23 2. jelenet: That's what you think...
- 25 Megértési gyakorlat
- 26 Tegyen próbát!
- 27 Szószedet

6. lecke

That's life! Life's confusing

- 29 1. jelenet: This is such a surprise!
- 31 Megértési gyakorlat
- 32 Tegyen próbát!
- 33 2. jelenet: I thought we were just friends!
- 35 Megértési gyakorlat
- 36 Tegyen próbát!
- 38 Szószedet

Television Programmes

Trave

- 39 Capsule hotels
- 42 Megértési gyakorlat
- 43 Tegyen próbát!

Cinema

- 45 Bollywood
- 48 Megértési gyakorlat
- 49 Tegyen próbát!
- 51 A feladatok megoldása

4. lecke

That's life! Something odd's going on

I'm worried about Jack...

1. JELENET

Anne: Alice, what are you going to do today?

Alice: I don't know... Why?

Anne: I'm going to do some shopping for this evening... Would you like to come along? I'd like to make dinner for Jack's aunt. I also want to invite Sharon and Peter.

Alice: My lesson is at three. I don't know what time I'll finish.

Anne: Don't worry. I'm going to do some work before that. I don't think I'll finish before five... So, what do you say? **Alice**: Okay... But only if you loan me your red hat!

Anne: Okay, I'll lend you the hat. But be careful, if you lose it, I'll get very angry!

(Belép Carolina néni.)

Aunt Carolina: Good morning, everyone. **Anne**: Oh, good morning, Mrs Andreini.

Aunt Carolina: What are you talking about?

Anne: We're deciding what we are going to do today. How

are you going to spend your day?

Aunt Carolina: I think I'll go for a walk in the city centre, maybe do a little shopping... (kinéz az ablakon.) Oh, I think it's going to rain. Just look at those clouds!

(Jack lép be sietve.)

Jack: Hi, guys! Hi, auntie! Aunt Carolina: Morning.

Jack: I'm on my way out...

Aunt Carolina: Jack! Aren't you going to have breakfast?

Jack: Oh, I can't, auntie. I'm meeting a Japanese client... If I get there late, my boss will have a fit...

Aunt Carolina: You can't go on an empty stomach!

Jack: Oh, don't worry, I'll have something to eat at lunch.

Anne: Oh, wait Jack, I'll come with you! (Alice-hoz fordul.)
So, we'll see each other at five. Don't forget!

(Jack és Anne kimennek.)

Aunt Carolina: I'm worried about Jack... He's so thin, maybe he isn't eating enough?

Alice: Oh... He won't starve if he misses breakfast!

Aunt Carolina: He seems so run down and so distracted... He's always thinking about something else.

Alice: Maybe he's in love... (csöngetnek). Excuse me a moment, I'll get that.

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 51. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- What has Anne got to do this afternoon?
- □ a) Work until five o'clock
- □ b) Go to a lesson
- □ c) Meet a customer
- 2 Anne wants to prepare dinner for Jack's aunt.
- ☐ True
- □ False
- 3 What is aunt Carolina's programme for the day?
- □ a) Go for a walk in the centre and read a book
- □ b) Go shopping and go to a museum
- □ c) Go for a walk in the centre and do some shopping
- Why is aunt Carolina worried?
- □ a) Because Jack works too hard
- □ b) Because Jack seems tired and distracted
- □ c) Because Jack has too many girlfriends

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 51. oldalon)

Gyakorlatok a jövő idő formáira vonatkozóan: ellenőrizze, hogy elsajátította-e az összes formát.

1. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat, kiválasztva a megfelelőt az alábbi lehetőségek közül.

to the city centre today?	🔼 I'm sorry, all morning.
□ a) Will we go	□ a) I'm working
□ b) Shall we go	□ b) I work
□ c) Do we go	□ c) I'm going work
3 Aunt Carolina do some	Okay meet her this
shopping this afternoon.	afternoon then.
□ a) is going to	□ a) We
□ b) shall	□ b) I
□ c) will to	□ c) We'll

2. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a zárójelben levő igék jövő idejű alakjával.

The museum	at 9	p.m.	tomorrow	
(to close)		A10		

2 Okay. 1	you at 8 p.m. outside the museum th	ien.
(to meet)		

If I don't see you,	you	on	your	mobile.
(to call)	15			

4 It's very cold. It	tonight.
(to snow)	

Maybe there's a woman in the picture?

2. JELENET

Alice visszamegy a konyhába Sharon-nal együtt Carolina nénihez.

Alice: Sharon, this is Jack's aunt Carolina.

Sharon (kezet nyújt): It's a pleasure to meet you, I'm Sharon Evans. I live next door.

Aunt Carolina: Another woman! And very pretty, I might add! Let me guess... You're Jack's friend, too... Who knows why my nephew prefers female friends!

Alice: Excuse me, I have to go... Sharon, why don't you stay? You can get to know each other better! (kimegy)

Aunt Carolina: Sharon, I'm a little worried about Jack. He's so distracted these days... Maybe there's something you know I don't?

Sharon: Me? I don't know anything! Really!

Aunt Carolina: It's strange... I know his work is going very well. Maybe there's a woman in the picture?

Sharon: Listen, I'm very sorry... As I told you I don't know anything about it. Now I really must get going...

Aunt Carolina: Okay, okay... What's the matter Sharon? You look a little upset.

Sharon: I'm fine, just, just a little tired, that's all!

Aunt Carolina: Listen, Sharon, you seem like such a nice girl... May I ask you a favour?

Sharon: Certainly, go right ahead.

Aunt Carolina: You know that I'm going to leave in a few days... When I leave, will you take care of Jack? It would make me feel so much better!

Sharon: Oh, well... I don't know... I don't know if I can do that...

Aunt Carolina: And why not?

Sharon: I'm not really the right person... And I'm also

engaged to Peter... We live together!

Aunt Carolina: Engaged? That's strange...

Sharon: Why do you say that?

Aunt Carolina: Because love is joyful, my girll And you

seem... Well, you seem so... unhappy!

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 51. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- What does aunt Carolina say to Sharon?
- □ a) That she's happy about Jack
- □ b) That she's worried about Jack
- □ c) That she wants to get to know Sharon better
- 2 Sharon says that she knows why Jack is in such a strange mood.
- ☐ True
- □ False
- Aunt Carolina thinks that the problem could be:
- □ a) Love
- □ b) Work
- □ c) Not eating enough
- Why doesn't aunt Carolina believe that Sharon is engaged?
- □ a) Because she knows that Sharon is fond of Jack
- □ b) Because she is too pretty
- □ c) Because she looks so unhappy

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 51. oldalon)

A nemrég tanult elöljárószavakat gyakorolhatja az alábbi feladatokban. Különösen ügyeljen arra, hogy az "at", "in" és "on" elöljárószavakat ne keverje össze.

3. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a megfelelő elöljárószóval.

1	They don't	t watch	the news		television.
				***********	10101101011

- 2 They prefer to read it the newspapers.
- 3 She lives London.
- 4 I live 13, Clifton Villas, London W9.

4. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a megfelelő elöljárószóval,

- Shall we meet inside the museum or?
- 2 Are you comingcar?
- 3 No, I'm coming foot.
- 4 So let's meet my house first.

Szószedet

add (to) hozzátesz ahead elöl, előre auntie nénike be in love (to) szerelmes be on one's way out (to) készül elmenni/kimenni centre belváros cloud felhő, felleg come along (to) vele jön decide (to) elhatároz distracted szétszór door aitó favour szívesség, támogatás feel (to) érez, próbál (érzelmeket, érzéseket) female (nem) nő finish (to) befejez, bevégez, tökéletesít fit (to) jól áll neki forget (to) elfelejt hat kalap, sapka invite (to) meghív Japanese japán joyful boldog, vidám loan (to) kölcsönad lose (to) elveszít, elhagy miss (to) eltéved, elmulaszt, elszalaszt; hiányol much sok must kell, szükséges nephew unokaöcs person személy pretty kedves, bájos

rain (to) esik red piros run-down kimerült, leromlott (egészségi állapot), fáradt shopping vásárol, vásárlás starve (to) éhen hal (átvitt ért. is); szenved az éhségtől stomach gyomor strange furcsa, szokatlan, egyedi take care of (to) gondoskodik vmiről/vkiről thin sovány, vékony tired fáradt unhappy boldogtalan, szomorú upset felfordult, zavart worry (to) aggódik

5. lecke

That's life! Off to Japan

Going to Japan is making you much more fun!

1. JELENET

Este van és Anne egyedül van otthon. Megérkezik Peter, aki szemmel láthatólag nagyon izgatott.

Peter: Hello Anne! You're very beautiful this evening! Come

on... Would you like a nice, big kiss?

Anne: But Peter, are you crazy?! What's the special

occasion?

Peter: I'm so happy. I'm elated!

Anne: But you're never like this! What's happened?

Peter: Do you remember that famous director who was at

my performance?

Anne: What did he look like?

Peter: You know, that tall, well-dressed man, about fifty

years old. He looked like Clark Gable.

Anne: Oh, yes, now I remember...

Peter: Well, he said he wanted to direct a musical in Japan.

Anne: Yes, and... But so what?

Peter: And he said he wanted me to do an audition.

Anne: Yes... I can't stand the suspense... What about him?

Peter: Well... Today I auditioned... And listen to this, Annel He wants me to go with him to Japan!

Anne: Oh, congratulations, Peter! That's fantastic. I'm so happy for you! Now tell me everything... What was the audition like?

Peter: I was very nervous... At first he asked me to sing, and then he asked me to act like a snob... You know, they're putting on My Fair Lady and they are looking for an actor to play the Professor of Pronunciation. Remember, this professor transforms a simple flower girl into a high society star.

Anne: Oh, wow! A leading role! You are perfect for the part! You like wearing fancy scarves... You enjoy using a superior tone of voice... Are you going to move to Japan?

Peter: Of course! I'm so excited about the idea of living

there. I wonder what it will be like?!

Anne: What does Sharon think about all this?

Peter: Well, she doesn't know yet... You know, she's so moody... I need to find the right words... Anyway... All I can think about now is celebrating! Do you wanna go dancing?!

Anne: But you hate dancing, Peter!

Peter: I know. But I wanna be crazy tonight! Put on your best dress... I want you to look like Sophia Loren! (*Peter homlokon csókolja Anne-t.*)

(Megérkezik Alice és meglátja a csókot.)

Alice: Hey, what's happening here? You're kissing each other!

Peter: Alice, now hold on... I'm leaving for Japan!

Alice: For Japan? What are you going to do in Japan? Peter: I'm gonna act in a great musical... My Fair Lady!

Alice: That's amazing! And when are you going to leave?

Peter: I don't really know yet. I think we're gonna leave in two or three weeks at the most.

Alice: And what does Sharon think about this?

Peter: Sharon, Sharon! All you wanna know about is Sharon... I imagine she'll be very pleased to come with me... At any rate, it's time to party! We're going dancing, would you like to join us?

Alice: Dancing?! Why aren't you always like this? Going to Japan is making you much more fun!

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 52. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- What did the famous director look like?
- □ a) Short, with glasses, about forty
- □ b) Tall, well-dressed, about fifty
- □ c) Tall, very thin, about seventy
- 2 What part in the show is Peter going to play?
- a) The Professor of Pronunciation in My Fair Lady
- □ b) Danny Zuco in Grease
- c) The star in the Rocky Horror Show
- 3 What does Sharon think about going to live in Japan?
- □ a) She is very happy
- □ b) She is sad and doesn't want to go
- □ c) She doesn't know about it yet
- 4 When is Peter going to leave for Japan?
- □ a) Next week
- □ b) In two or three weeks at the most
- □ c) Next month

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 52. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Alakítsa át a kijelentő mondatokat kérdő mondatokká a zárójelben megadott kérdőszavak (ha van) segítségével.

- Peter was happy. (Why)
- He had an audition with a famous director. (Who)
- He sang a song from My Fair Lady. (What)
- 4 He sang well.

2. GYAKORLAT

ENGLISH TODAY LESSON FIVE

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a megfelelő igealakkal.

1	Was	the director very old? No,	
	a) he	didn't	
	b) he	isn't	

- □ c) he wasn't
- 2 Where ... Anne and Peter last night?
- □ a) was
- □ b) were
- □ c) are
- Why ... to the theatre?
- □ a) didn't go Sharon
- □ b) didn't Sharon go
- □ c) didn't Sharon went
- Were you at work yesterday? No ...
- al weren't
- □ b) I didn't
- c) I wasn't

That's what you think...

2. JELENET

Anne és Alice készülődnek, nagyon elegánsak. Megérkezik Jack.

Jack: Hi, everybody! Wow! I'm really pleased to see everyone dressing up like this for me!

Anne: Ha! Ha! You'd like to be the centre of attention, wouldn't you?

Jack: Well... Of course! Anne, that colour really suits you! And Alice, made up like that you look much... older. What's happening, anyway? Why are you all so elegant? Did I forget something?

Alice: No, Jack! We're going out to celebrate with Peter. He is going to play a role in a musical... And he's moving to Japan!

Jack: To Japan?! What does Sharon think about all this? Anne: She doesn't know... Anyway, according to Peter, she'll be ecstatic about the idea of moving to Japan...

Jack: Moving to Japan?! What does Sharon have to do with Peter's musical anyway?!

Alice: Well, you know how it is, Jack... When two people are together, they make changes together... And, anyway, why do you care if Peter and Sharon move to Japan?

Jack: I don't care... But I really don't think that Sharon is going to be happy about moving to Japan.

Anne: That's what you think...

Jack: Well... Of course I could be wrong...

Alice: In any case, it's useless to make guesses... Hey Jack,

do you want to come with us?

Jack: Not really. Tell Peter I'm sorry, but I don't really feel like celebrating tonight...

Anne: Well... You don't know what you're missing...

Alice: Sayonara, Jack!

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 52. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- With make up Alice looks:
- □ a) Prettier
- □ b) Taller
- □ c) Older
- 2 Where are Anne and Alice going?
- □ a) To the theatre
- □ b) To meet Sharon at the restaurant
- □ c) Out with Peter to celebrate
- According to Jack what will Sharon say about moving to Japan?
- □ a) She'll tell Peter she has to think about it
- □ b) She won't be happy about the move
- □ c) She'll be enthusiastic
- Jack is going out with them to celebrate.
- ☐ True
- □ False

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 52. oldalon)

Alkosson kérdő mondatokat az igével vagy a "like" elöljárószóval. Ügyeljen a "like" különböző jelentéseire.

3. GYAKORLAT

Fordítsa le a következő mondatokat angolra.

- Milyen típusú Sharon?
- Hogy néz ki Anne?
- 3 Anne szívesen elmenne Jack-kel?
- Alice nem olyan, mint a többi lány.

4. GYAKORLAT

Fordítsa le a következő mondatokat magyarra.

- Do you like travelling?
- How is your father today?
- I'd really like to have a long holiday.
- You look just like your mother.

Szószedet

act (to) cselekszik; viselkedik; előad, része actor színész amazing meglepő, csodálatos at any rate mindenesetre, mindenképpen at the most maximum. leafeliebb attention figyelem audition (to) próbát tesz be elated (to) izgatott, lelkes care (to) foglalkozik vmivel, érdeklődik, aggódik celebrate (to) ünnepel, bulit rendez; misét mond. ünnepet ül centre központ, gócpont change változás colour szín congratulation gratuláció, köszöntés dance (to) táncol direct (to) irányít, rendez director rendező; igazgató; ügyvezető dress up (to) kiöltözik; átöltözik ecstatic lelkes: elbűvölt elegant elegáns excited izgatott famous hires

fancy különleges, bizarr flower girl virágárus lány fun szórakozás: tréfa: szórakoztató, vicces (mn.) high magas hold on (to) vár, áll Japan Japán join (to) egyesül leading fő; elsődleges make up (to) sminkel move (to) mozog; elköltözik, elutazik nervous ideges, izgatott occasion alkalom part rész performance színházi előadás professor tanár pronunciation kiejtés put on (to) színpadra visz role szerep, rész scarf sál: kendő simple egyszerű sing (to) énekel society társaság, társulat special speciális star csillag superior felső tall magas tone hangszín transform (to) átalakít use (to) használ, alkalmaz

useless haszontalan, felesleges wear (to) visel, húz well-dressed jól öltözött wrong hibás

6. lecke

That's life! Life's confusing

This is such a surprise!

1. JELENET

Sharon telefonál. Peter idegesen járkál a szobában arra várva, hogy Sharon befejezze a telefonálást.

Sharon (telefonba): Yes, sure. Okay, four o'clock is fine. I'll see you later, bye. (Leteszi a telefont.) **Peter**: Who were you speaking to, Sharon?

Sharon: To the museum I sent my CV to. I'm gonna have an interview this afternoon.

Peter: Oh, great! But I really don't understand why you are in such a rush to find a job!

Sharon: You know very well I don't enjoy being a tour guide... Now, let's get back to us... Where were you last night? You didn't get home until three in the morning!

Peter: I was out with Anne and Alice... Listen Sharon, I have to tell you something very important.

Sharon: What's the matter, Peter? Is something wrong? **Peter**: Well, not really wrong, but... Yesterday... Remember when I was waiting for you outside the gym? You saw that director, didn't you?

Sharon: The one who wants to put on a musical in Japan? **Peter**: Yes, that's the one. Well... He asked me to audition...

Sharon: And...?

Peter: Well, we had a meeting... And the audition went very well! It's a shame you weren't there. I was fantastic! Let me tell you what happened. Firstly, when I arrived they were rehearsing the first scene of My Fair Lady: a girl was selling flowers on the street, people were passing by without noticing her, two men were watching the scene laughing all the while. Then I sat down because I didn't wanna interrupt anything! After that, all of a sudden, the director noticed me... He called out to me and asked me to play one of the roles. And here comes the best part. Finally, while I was singing, he interrupted me and he shouted: "Great, my boy, the part is yours!". Can you believe it Sharon? I got the leading part!

Sharon: I'm really happy for you, Peter! **Peter**: You should be happy for both of us!

Sharon: Why is that?

Peter: Because we are gonna leave for Japan! In two or three weeks at the most... You'll come with me, won't you, Sharon?

Sharon: Japan? But... But... How? This is such a surprise. I... I don't know Peter. I certainly wasn't expecting this.

Peter: What's the problem? A change will do us both good! What's keeping you here? You don't seem happy with your work...

Sharon: That's true... I wanted a change... But I certainly wasn't expecting this. This is so sudden... I'm completely confused!

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 53. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- Who was Sharon talking to on the phone?
- □ a) To Anne
- □ b) To her mother
- □ c) To the museum where she sent her CV
- 2 What is Sharon going to do this afternoon?
- □ a) Have an interview for a job
- □ b) Take a group of tourists to the Tate Gallery
- □ c) Go to the gym
- 3 What were they doing at the theatre when Peter arrived?
- □ a) Cleaning up the stage
- □ b) Having auditions
- □ c) Rehearsing the first scene of My Fair Lady
- What did the director do while Peter was singing?
- □ a) He got angry
- □ b) He interrupted and shouted "the part is yours"
- □ c) He told Peter to try again

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 53. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Jelölje be, hogy helyesek (Right) vagy tévesek (Wrong) az alábbi mondatok, és írja le helyesen, ha szükséges:

	R	W	
Yesterday John went to Rome.			
Kome.			
2 While he travelled he			
was meeting Jane on the train.			***************************************
3 She was going			***************************************
to Naples.			
They were chatting			***************************************
while they travelled.			
2. GYAKORLAT			
Egészítse ki a mondatok Simple vagy Past Continuc			
■ When John was in Rom	ne h	e	some books (buy)
2 He one of the bo (arrive)	ooks	(re	ad) when the train
3 He the train (m	niss)	bed	cause he(read)
4 While he for the book (finish)	the i	next	train (wait) he

I thought we were just friends!

2. JELENET

Este van. Anne a konyhában a tűzhelynél áll. Belép Jack.

Jack: Hi, Anne... What's that smell? What are you cooking? **Anne**: I'm cooking roast beef.

Jack: Wow! I'm starving... You know, my sweet Anne, I was thinking about you today, about how you take care of Alice and me... You are fantastic! It's something I've been wanting to tell you for a long time.

Anne: Come on Jack! Stop it! Stop making fun of me!

Jack: But it's true Anne! What's the matter? Why are you so nervous today?

Anne: I know everything Jack... I know all about you and Sharon!

Jack: And... What is it exactly that you know?

Anne: That you had a relationship many years ago and that... Maybe... You are still in love with her.

Jack: And how did you find this out?

Anne: I was tidying up in the living room the night of Peter's performance when I saw your jacket. I was taking it to your room when something fell out... It was a photo... A very meaningful photo... You were kissing her! So I spoke to Sharon...

Jack: And what did she say?

Anne: She told me everything! Tell me the truth Jack... Are you still in love with her?

Jack: Well... I have to admit that seeing her makes me feel...

Anne: But... What about me, Jack? I thought... I thought there was something special between us!

Jack: And there is, Anne! I care very much about you, but...

Anne: But?

Jack: Well... I thought we were just friends! Anne: Oh... Okay, Jack... I understand now!

Jack: Wait, Anne... I didn't mean to hurt your feelings... Anne: But it doesn't matter Jack! Just remember: Sharon is going to Japan!

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 53. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- What is Anne cooking?
- □ a) Lasagna
- □ b) A cake
- □ c) Roast beef
- 2 What does Anne know about Jack and Sharon?
- □ a) That Jack is in love with Sharon but she isn't in love with him
- □ b) That they were engaged some years ago
- □ c) That they are going to get married soon
- 3 How did Anne find out about Jack and Sharon?
- □ a) Peter told her
- □ b) She read a love letter from Jack to Sharon
- □ c) She found a photo of them kissing
- What did Anne believe about her relationship with Jack?
- □ a) That they were just friends
- □ b) That there was something special between them
- □ c) That they were very different

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 53. oldalon)

3. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a megfelelő nyomatékosító szavakkal és kötőszókkal.

- John was reading ... interesting book that he missed the train.
- a) so that
- □ b) such a
- □ c) such an
- 2 Jane asked why the book was ... fascinating.
- a) such
- □ b) such a
- □ c) so
- 3 She was ... John promised to buy her a copy.
- a) so curious that
- □ b) such a curious
- □ c) such a curious that
- 4 When they arrived John had finished it, ... he gave it to her.
- □ a) so that
- □ b) such that
- □ c) so

ESERCIZIO 4

Jelölje be, hogy helyesek (Right) vagy tévesek (Wrong) az alábbi mondatok, és írja le helyesen, ha szükséges:

	R	W	
It was such a lovely party.			
2 You really looked so beautiful.		ч	
There was so wonderful			
food.			
4 I had so a good time			
that I stayed late.			

Szószedet

admit (to) bevall, elismer between között, középen (két dolog vagy két személy között) both mindkettő call out (to) hangosan hiv; kiabál, üvölt care (to) foglalkozik vmivel, érdeklődik, aggódik confused összezavart exactly pontosan, precízen expect (to) vár fall out (to) kiesik: bekövetkezik, megtörténik; veszekszik finally végül, végre find out (to) felfed; talál firstly elsőként flower virág get back (to) visszajön, visszatér interrupt (to) megszakít interview felvételi beszélgetés; interjú iacket zakó keep (to) tart, megtart; folytat living room nappali, szalon meaningful jelentőségteljes, értelemmel bíró museum múzeum notice (to) észrevesz, megfigyel, figyelmet tanúsít

outside kint; külföldön pass by (to) közelében, mellette megy el performance előadás rehearse (to) (színház, mozi) próbál, próbát tart relationship kapcsolat rush rohanás sell (to) elad shame szégyen (átvitt. ért. is); gyalázat, szégyenkezés shout (to) kiabál, üvölt sit down (to) leül; ül smell illet, szag street út. utca sudden hirtelen (all of a sudden: váratlanul) sweet édes tour kirándulás, társas utazás; túra, utazás tour quide csoportos utazás true igaz, valós, helyes, hiteles understand (to) ért, megért watch out (to) figyelmet fordít, figyel, óvatos without nélkül

Television Programmes

Travel: Capsule hotels

Lucy: Good morning. Welcome to this week's edition of "The Travel Programme" and welcome to Christine Oteng, our travel expert!

Christine: Good morning, Lucy.

Lucy: Well, Christine statistics from the International Tourist Office show that Japan is the "in" destination at the moment for holidays.

Christine: That doesn't surprise me. Japan's a fascinating country!

Lucy: Yes, I'm sure it is but tourists do worry about high prices in Japan.

Christine: It's true, Japan can be expensive but there are ways to save money, visitors can save on accommodation for example.

Lucy: What do you have in mind? **Christine**: Well, I'm thinking of capsule hotels. There are lots of them in Tokyo and in other Japanese cities.

Lucy: What on earth is a capsule hotel?

Christine: It's a low budget hotel. It doesn't have bedrooms, instead it has "capsules"! You sleep in a capsule, this is a plastic box two metres long, one metre wide and one metre high.

Lucy: Incredible! It sounds like a coffin!

Christine: Yes, but they're more comfortable than a coffin! There's everything you need: a bed, a control panel for the light and heating, or air-conditioning, a small TV near your feet, a radio and an alarm clock.

Lucy: Don't tell me, there's a shower too!

Christine: Yes, there is a shower, but not in the capsule though! You share showers and toilet facilities with other guests.

Lucy: And how much does it cost?

Christine: About 25 euros a night. Capsule hotels are really for office workers who miss their trains home at night, but tourists can sleep there too.

Lucy: Amazing and only 25 euros! Do you think that an idea like that could work in Europe?

Christine: Absolutely! In fact there's at least one capsule hotel already in London.

Lucy: Does it have capsules too?

Christine: No, it doesn't. There are traditional rooms, but they're very small, they're about 7 square metres. Many of them don't have a window and there isn't a wardrobe, just two coat hangers! You need to pay extra to watch TV and to have your room cleaned. But there is a double bed, and an en-suite bathroom with a shower, toilet and washbasin.

Lucy: And how much does it cost in London?

Christine: A room costs about 40 euros a night, but if there's a lot of demand the room can cost more. You see, the hotel uses the concept of low cost flights, and the earlier you book the cheaper it is.

Lucy: So... if you book at the last minute you pay more. Christine: That's it!

Lucy: Well, there are some interesting travel ideas there. If you're looking for a cheap place to stay in central London, you could try a capsule hotel. But remember to book early! On the other hand, if you're visiting Tokyo, why not spend a night in one of those capsules? It'll certainly be an unusual experience and you'll save some money too. Thanks Christine!

Christine: It's a pleasure, goodbye.

Lucy: And goodbye to all our travellers! See you next week.

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 54. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

1	There are	lots of	capsule	hotels	in Japan
	True				
	False				

2 In (a capsule	hotel	vou	sleep	in	a	coffin
III V	a capsoic		,	12 (20 C)			

True
False

			29	600 ADM		100 mm 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
3	There	are	showers	inside	the	capsules

	_
П	rue
ш	1106

□ False		ARRIVET N	
	$\overline{}$	Г.	
	1 1	FO	ISP

_	8	¥	1	1 . 1		1 1
4	There is at	least one	capsule	hotel	ın	London

	T	ru	e
_		, ,	_

Fa	se
Fa	se

				20		10000		
5	If you	book a	t the	last	minute	it's	more	expensive

- ☐ True
- □ False

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 54. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Válassza ki a megfelelő kifejezést ebben a feladatban.

 Red is a popular colour this summer. Red is □ a) on □ b) in □ c) out
2 "Low-budget means" □ a) cheap □ b) expensive
 I don't know the exact price. It costs 50 euros. □ a) at least □ b) more than □ c) about
If you book your ticket "at the last minute" you boovery □ a) late □ b) early
5 When it's cold you use the□ a) air conditioning□ b) heating

This hotel doesn't have ... bathrooms.

□ a) suite
□ b) en-suite

I'd love to sleep in a bed.□ a) king□ b) king size
 In capsule hotels you have to the bathroom with other people. □ a) divide □ b) share
People who sleep in a hotel are called □ a) hosts □ b) guests
 does a single room cost?□ a) How much□ b) How cost

Cinema: Bollywood

Lucy: Good morning and welcome to this week's edition of "Talk Cinema". And welcome to Sanjeev Gupta, our cinema expert.

Sanjeev: Hi Lucy and hello everyone.

Lucy: Well Sanjeev, what are we talking about today?

Sanjeev: Bollywood.

Lucy: I'm sure you're a real expert Sanjeev, and a fan! **Sanjeev**: Absolutely, I adore Bollywood films, you know my brother's a director in Mumbai.

Lucy: Interesting. First of all let's explain to our viewers what Bollywood is.

Sanjeev: Of course. Bollywood's the name given to the Indian film industry, it comes from Bombay and Hollywood, Bollywood. Bombay's the centre of the Indian film industry. Bombay's now called Mumbai, but the name Bollywood is still used.

Lucy: As you seem to be such an expert, I can ask you lots of questions.

Sanjeev: Fire away.

Lucy: How many films are made in Bollywood each year? **Sanjeev**: About 800! The same as the number of films that are made in Hollywood.

Lucy: Wow! Film making's really big business in India! **Sanjeev**: That's right! Did you know that 14 million people in India go to the cinema every day?

Lucy: 14 million every day, I don't believe it! That's a huge number of people!

Sanjeev: That's right, there are lots of people in India remember, but even so, it's a large number of cinema-goers.

Lucy: It certainly is! But tell us, is it true that Bollywood's now becoming more known internationally?

Sanjeev: Yes it is! Many people from India now live overseas especially in the UK and the USA. Today in the UK Bollywood films are screened in normal cinemas and are also broadcast on TV. The films are becoming popular with new audiences. Also you know, Hollywood's beginning to copy Bollywood, the film "Moulin Rouge", for example, used lots of ideas that are common in Bollywood films.

Lucy: I see but what's so special about Bollywood films? **Sanjeev**: The films are full of colour with beautiful traditional Indian costumes and lots of Indian music and dancing. But there's one thing I don't like, the story lines are nearly always the same, love stories, I mean.

Lucy: I see. What about the actors? Does Bollywood have its own film stars?

Sanjeev: It certainly does! They're very famous and very rich, just like Hollywood stars.

Lucy: Well, stars are the same everywhere! But tell us Sanjeev, are there any problems facing Bollywood? Sanjeev: Unfortunately there are! Illegal copying is the biggest problem facing the Bollywood Studios. They lose lots of money

problem facing the Bollywood Studios. They lose lots of money because of piracy. Another problem is that young audiences are becoming bored with the traditional love story formula. Today the studios have to create new story lines. A typical new film is the one that is set in a call centre in Mumbai and follows the lives of six young Indians working there. Did you know Lucy that

many young Indian graduates now work in call centres? They answer calls in English from customers in the US and the UK.

Lucy: Yes, I have heard of the new call centres in India. So the film mirrors real life. It sounds fascinating! Well, Bollywood's booming and is becoming more known internationally. The stories are rather similar, love stories, but some new interesting story lines are creeping in. Right Sanjeev?

Sanjeev: Right!

Lucy: Thanks Sanjeev and goodbye.

Sanjeev: Goodbye.

Lucy: See you again next week for another edition of "Talk Cinema"!

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 54. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- Sanjeev's father is a director in Mumbai.
- ☐ True
- □ False
- 2 About eight hundred films are made in Bollywood every year.
- ☐ True
- ☐ False
- 14 million people go to the cinema every week in India.
- ☐ True
- □ False
- Sanjeev doesn't like the story lines of Indian films.
- ☐ True
- □ False
- 5 Young audiences in India are bored of traditional love stories.
- ☐ True
- □ False

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 54. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Válassza ki a megfelelő kifejezést ebben a feladatban.

- The Indian film industry is growing and becoming successful. It's ...
- □ a) boomed
- □ b) booming
- 2 Someone who goes to the cinema is called...
- a) a cinema go
- □ b) a cinema goer
- 3 A film is ... in a cinema
- □ a) screened
- □ b) broadcast
- A film is ... on TV.
- □ a) screened
- □ b) broadcast
- 5 A: "I have to tell you something."
 - B: "Ok, ..."
- □ a) fire off
- □ b) fire away!
- 1 ... to the cinema yesterday.
- □ a) was go
- □ b) went

- She ... the film.
- □ a) didn't saw
- □ b) didn't see
- 1 ... to the cinema last weekend?
- □ a) Did you go
- □ b) You went
- Who ... go with?
- □ a) you did
- □ b) did you
- Decause of piracy, Bollywood studios ... money every day.
- □ a) make
- □ b) lose

A feladatok megoldása

4. lecke THAT'S LIFE! SOMETHING ODD'S GOING ON

1. jelenet: I'm worried about jack...

Megértési gyakorlat (9. old.) 1) a; 2); Igaz; 3) c; 4) b

Tegyen próbát! (10. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT 1) b; 2) a; 3) a; 4) c

2. GYAKORLAT

- 1) closes
- 2) will/'ll meet 3) I'll call
- 4) is going to snow

2. jelenet: Maybe there's a woman in the picture?

Megértési gyakorlat (13. old.) 1) b; 2) Hamis; 3) a; 4) c

Tegyen próbát! (14. old.)

3. GYAKORLAT 1) on; 2) in; 3) in; 4) at

4. GYAKORLAT 1) outside; 2) by; 3) on; 4) at

5. lecke THAT'S LIFE! OFF TO JAPAN

1. jelenet: Going to Japan is making you much more fun!

Megértési gyakorlat (20. old.) 1) b; 2) a; 3) c; 4) b Tegyen próbát! (21. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT

1) Why was Peter happy?

2) Who did he have an audition with?

3) What did he sing? 4) Did he sing well?

2. GYAKORLAT

1) c; 2) b; 3) b; 4) c

2. jelenet: That's what you think...

Megértési gyakorlat (25. old.) 1) c; 2) c; 3) b; 4) Hamis

Tegyen próbát! (26. old.)

3. GYAKORLAT

1) What's Sharon like?

2) And what does Anne look like?

3) Would Anne like to go out with Jack?
4) Alice isn't like the other girls.

4. GYAKORLAT

1) Szeretsz utazni?

2) Hogy van a édesapád ma?3) Tényleg szeretnék hosszú időre nyaralni menni.

4) Valóban az édesanyádra hasonlítasz.

6. lecke THAT'S LIFE! LIFE'S CONFUSING

1. jelenet: This is such a surprise!

Megértési gyakorlat (31. old.) 1) c; 2) a; 3) c; 4) b

Tegyen próbát! (32. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT

1) Right

2) Wrong (Right; While he was travelling he met Jane on the train)

31 Right

4) Wrong (Right; They chatted while they were travelling)

2. GYAKORLAT

1) bought

2) was reading, arrived

3) missed, was reading

4) was waiting, finished

2. jelenet: I thought we were just friends!

Megértési gyakorlat (35. old.) 1) c; 2) b; 3) c; 4) b

Tegyen próbát! (36. old.)

3. GYAKORLAT

1) c; 2) c; 3) a; 4) c

4. GYAKORLAT

1) Right 2) Right

3) Wrong (Right; There was such wonderful food)
4) Wrong (Right; I had such a good time that I stayed late)

Television Programmes TRAVEL

Capsule hotels

Megértési gyakorlat (42. old.) 1) Igaz; 2) Hamis; 3) Hamis; 4) Igaz; 5) Igaz

Tegyen próbát! (43. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT
1) b; 2) a; 3) c; 4) a; 5) b; 6) b; 7) b; 8) b; 9) b; 10) a

Television Programmes CINEMA

Bollywood

Megértési gyakorlat (48. old.) 1) Hamis; 2) Igaz; 3) Hamis; 4) Igaz; 5) Igaz

Tegyen próbát! (49. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT
1) b; 2) b; 3) a; 4) b; 5) b; 6) b; 7) b; 8) a; 9) b; 10) b

NOTE			
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
		 *	
ESTABLE AND ENGINEERS			WSW. STANCES
water a second			
***************************************	*****	 	
		 ·	



LOWER INTERMEDIATE LEVEL

ANGOLNYELV-OKTATÓ PROGRAM

Lesson 4: Something odd's going on

A jövő idők ismétlése
 Hellyel és mozgással kapcsolatos elöljárószók

Lesson 5: Off to Japan

Kérdések "Simple Past"-ban
 Kérdések "like"-kal

Lesson 6: Life's confusing

A "Past Continuous" • Időhatározók, események sorrendje • "So" és "such"

TV Programmes – Utazás: kapszulaszállodák TV Programmes – Mozi: Bollywood



KÖNYV



Minden jog fenntartva! A szerzői jogvédelem alatt álló, nyelvoktatócsomag film-, hang- és írott anyagát másolni tilos! A DVD nyilvános helyen történő, engedély nélküli vetítése tilos! Minden ilyen cselekmény büntetést von maga után!

Kizárólag a Népszabadság engedélyével hozható forgalomba.



0 789639 709935

